BRC Area 9 AGM Minutes
6th November 2023 at The Compass Inn, Tormarton
	Item
	
	Action



	1
	Present

Gill Penberth – Chair

Penny Fernehough – Area Rep 
Jo Ricketts – Area Secretary -via Zoom
Caroline Rich – Cotswold Edge

Sarah Raymond – BDRC 

Kelly Clack – Frampton 

Daphne Smith – KLRC 
Susan Fews – VHPRC

Jill Beck – KVRC

Jen Watkins – KVRC

Shanice Hopkins – BDRC

Deborah Fisher - VWH

By Zoom

Caroline Roberts - Swindon
Tammy Thornton - Swindon


	

	2
	Apologies

Kim Evans - Saxon Dressage Group
Margaret Read – KLRC

Jo Howse – Wessex Gold

Diane Morgan - KLRC

Chantelle Bucknell – Treasurer/Bath

	

	3
	Election of Officers

Officers are:

Gill Penberth – Chair

Penny Fernehough – Area Rep

Chantelle Bucknell – Treasurer

Jo Ricketts - Secretary
Jill Beck & Daphne Smith proposed and seconded that officers remain.
	

	4
	Treasurers Report

As of 31st Oct 2023 we have £10,414.04
Breakdown of figures required including when are subs due, what outgoings are expected.

Auditing still required and not completed last year, Chantelle to pass accounts to Caroline Rich for auditing to be conducted.
Query from the floor as to what this money is used for.  Horse Trials requires a substantial amount to run, also money used for Area meetings and Training
	

	5
	Training Report

First aid training went well but first aid certificates didn’t get received by attendees.  Penny will look into this.
Penny has put in receipts for training grant for £1000, we haven’t been successful in previous requests.  

Nick Gauntlett clinics run by VWH (£85 an hour for Nick Gauntlett), 2 maybe 3 groups to run at Little Park near Royal Wootton Bassett.

A further first aid course could be run if numbers sufficient.
Laura Tomlinson at Shipton Moyne holds BE training and open days – this might be an option possibly for spectators days or riding club training.


	

	6
	Area Report

Junior Dressage held at Rectory in summer, organised by Swindon.  Entries down on previous years.
Discussion on entry fees and cost of entering a class with prelim entries and area entry means less are entering.  Also championship prizes are not of a good value.  A bobble hat for 2nd place individual was an example.  Its possibly cheaper and better value to go to an unaffiliated championships with better prizes.  

Prelim Fees are helping to cover new membership platform and eventing scores software.
8th July – Showjumping at Rectory ran by Wessex Gold, one blip with scoring facility which was rectified.

20th August – Intro Qualifier at Burrows.  Burrows charge by rider so cost effective with lower entry level currently.

Consideration of whether Area pays for prizes but this would be a lot of prizes across all classes in all qualifiers.  A Leaderboard was proposed across all qualifiers from 1st October Juniors and Seniors, with points for placings.  Presentation of prizes at next AGM.

	

	7
	Forthcoming Events
12th November - Dressage to Music – 34 entries – Area 18 not sharing this event.

26th November – Intro dressage event – awaiting entries from head office

3rd December – Novice Winter dressage – no entries in yet

7th Jan – Winter SJ at West Wilts organised by Bath

25th Feb 2024 – Senior Intermediate dressage organised by Severn Vale at Leyland Court

Swindon to organise Junior dressage qualifier

Combined Training – ask West Wilts or Frampton possibly – needs to run by end of August.

Combined Challenge – ask West Wilts – needs to run by end of August

Sat 15th June – Dressage at Rectory organised by Swindon
Sat 6th July – Showjumping at Rectory organised by Wessex
Horse Trials – Offered to run at Howick jointly with Area 15 on 29/30 June, running alongside BE event, no start fee for RC or PC. Tack checkers to be provided by Area. Some volunteers needed but do not need to provide all fence judges.  BE insurance will cover all classes, abandonment insurance to be checked.  Clarification required on number of entries guaranteed should event be oversubscribed.
West Wilts have offered date of Sunday 16th June for us to run.

Qualifiers from 1st October 2024 to be discussed at next meeting.

	

	8
	AOB
Flu Vacc rules are changing slightly, this was circulated to clubs.

	

	9
	Next Meeting
Monday 18th March 2024, meeting 7.30pm at Compass Inn


	


